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Holiday Happenings 
Over the holidays a number of exciting 
works have taken place. As part of 
Premier's Sporting Challenge Grant 
our basketball courts have been 
resurfaced. Asphalt was laid and new 
posts were erected to turn our courts 
into a multipurpose area catering for 
both basketball and netball. Our 
students are extremely excited about 
the new courts. 
  
We also had a Connected Classroom 
installed into the new library. The 
Connected Classroom unit consists of 
an Interactive Whiteboard and a Video 
Conferencing Unit. This means our 
school now has three Video 
Conferencing Units. 
  
 Staff Changes 
At the end of Week 4 (August 12th), Mr 
Jade Parker, will be taking leave for 
the rest of the 2011 school year to 
travel overseas. To replace him, 
Miss Leeta Rutherford, 
Miss Jacqui Forster and Mrs 
Belinda McKindlay will be taking his 
classes. Mr Ben McGrath from 
Balranald will be teaching Year 9 /10  

D & T. Mr Parker will return to us for 
the 2012 school year. We wish him all 
the best on his travels. 
  
Sporting Star 
This week Darcy Spinks has been 
representing the school and our state 
at the National AFL Under 16 Boys 
Carnival. I am sure he has played 
extremely well and has learnt a lot 
from this experience. Well done Darcy. 
  
SASS Super Stars 
Next week is SASS (School 
Administration and Support Staff) 
Recognition Week. We would like to 
take the time to thank our wonderful 
support staff for the great job they do 
for our school. Without them it would 
be much more difficult to provide the 
experiences we do for our students. 
 

Safeways Earn and Learn 
This year Safeways are running a 
reward program. Points will be located 
on your docket. Please drop your 
dockets at the Front Office and the 
points will be registered. The points 
from this program are used to 
purchase teaching and learning aids, 
stationary etc.  
 
McCain Veggie Patch 
We have also registered for the 
McCain Veggie Patch program. This 
program helps schools purchase 
equipment to support the growing of 
vegetables and supporting agriculture  
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Culinary Challenge winners Mere Bakata (TCS) and Ashleigh Nelson (BCS)  
with Sue O’Halloran and Marg Bull. 
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in the school. Please collect any McCain vegetable 
barcodes and forward them to the school Front 
Office. Some of the eligible items include: any 
products from McCain Purely Potato, Regular 
Vegetables, Sweet Baby Vegetables and Mixed 
Vegetable range including Winter Vegetables, Stir 
Fry Supreme and other McCain Vegetable Mixes. 
 
Coles School Sports 
The Coles Sports for Schools are once again 
running their voucher promotion to help raise 
money to purchase sporting equipment. Last year 
this promotion was a great success for our school, 
allowing us to purchase additional sporting 
equipment. This promotion begins on 11th 
September 2011. 

 
 
Up Coming Events Term 3 2011 
 

 

TERM 3 
Week 3 
Mon 1 Aug Kevin Burgemeestre – Author K/1/2/3 
 Yr 4/5/6 Clever Climate Change Excur  
 Swan Hill 
 Vicki Lowry (Art) 
Tue 2 Aug ICAS – English 
Wed 3 Aug TIS Tour – Swan Hill 
 Stu Holt – Band 
Fri 5 Aug Jeans for Genes (Casual clothes) 
 

Week 4 
Mon 8 Aug PASS Ski Camp 
Tue 9 Aug PASS Ski Camp 
Wed 10 Aug PASS Ski Camp 
Thu 11 Aug Mock Interviews 
Fri 12 Aug Bridge 
 

Week 5 
Mon 15 Aug Year 12 Trial Exams 
 Vicki Lowry (Art) 
Tue 16 Aug Young Leaders Rising Generations – Barham 
 ICAS – Mathematics 
Fri 19 Aug Albury Army Day 
 District PSSA 
 

 

 

IPod Competition 
 

PASS SKI CAMP 
 

$2.00 per ticket or 3 for $5.00 
 

Tickets available from PASS students  
or Front Office 

 

 
 

Merit Scheme 
To reward our students‟ positive behaviour 
Tooleybuc Central School runs a strong Merit 
Scheme. Students are awarded „Merit Awards‟ 
during the school year and an accumulation of 
these merits equates to levels.  
 

Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus and extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 

Primary students are given a „Lucky Dip‟ at the 
achievement of each level, secondary students are 
give a $2.00 voucher to spend at the canteen, then 
primary and secondary are presented with a 
certificate at our Whole School Assembly. Those 
students who achieve Gold Level are invited to 
attend our End of Year Merit Excursion. 
 
Silver Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Demi 5 Lyons, Padraig 2 

Andrews, Tara 1 Mammone, Angela 1 

Blachford, Brees 3 O‟Bree, Jessica 7 

Blachford, Taylen 1 Ogle, Murray 4 

Butcher, Yazmyn 3 Scalora, Paul K 

Borg, Taylar 6 Scalora, Toni Mia 2 

Domaille, Laura 5 Smith, Natalia 2 

Gleeson, Georgia 8 Thompson, Jemma 4 

Johnstone, Jenae 3 Yates, Jessica 7 

    

Bronze Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Cooper 2 Hoare, Adam 10 

Andrews, Madison 8 Hoare, Sam 3 

Arblaster, Brett 4 Johnston, Cody 5 

Berg, Emma 5 Johnstone, Ben K 

Berg, Jaide 7 Le Guier, Madison K 

Berg, Sara 2 Lyons, Saoirse K 

Blachford, Summer K Main, Chelsea 6 

Bolger, Richard 10 Mammone Joseph 2 

Bowring, Jemima 6 McKenzie, Quinlan K 

Carter, Indianna 1 McKindlay, Prudence 6 

Cordwell, Hayley 5 McNab, Callum 7 

Domaille, Ryan 2 McNab, Riley 4 

Domaille, Will K Nimo, Kalatiola 7 

Edelsten, Emma 1 Nimo, Talahiva 1 

Everitt, Hannah 5 Ogle, Jack 1 

Everitt, Noah K Pitlo, Skye 8 

Forster, Jason 7 Pitlo, Teake 10 

Gleeson, Jack 10 Rogers, Mackinnon 1 

Gleeson Tanner 6 Scalora, Ethan 5 

Grace, Rachael 4 Smith, Sam 5 

Grace, Ryan 3 Sonsie, Kristyn 10 

Grinham, Mitchell 1 Steer, John 8 

Hack, Kiara 3 Tacken, Reece 10 

Hickey, Emily K Zanker, Eden 6 
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Primary News 
Rob Naylor (Assistant Principal) 
Important Dates 

 Illustrator visit  29th July/1st August 

 Year 4/5/6 excursion (Swan Hill) 1st August 

 Young Leaders excursion 
(Barham) 

16th August 

 Year 4/5/6 Project due in 19th August 

 PSSA District Athletics 
(Tooleybuc) 

19th August 

 Primary Assembly 25th August 

 My Grandma lived in 
Gooligulch – K/1/2/3 

26th August 

 PSSA Riverina Athletics 
(Albury) 

2nd September 

 Nyah Sports (Tooleybuc)  9th September 

 Performance Night 14th September 

  
Values 
Each week at Tooleybuc we acknowledge student 
achievement through the DEC‟s Values.  
 
Our Value for Week Ten was Democracy. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Aaron Sopena 
Year 2/3:   Yazmyn Butcher 
Year 4/5/6:   Leighton Wilkins 
 
 
Our Value for Week One was Integrity. 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
demonstrated this value: 
Kindergarten/Year 1:  Madison Le Guier 
Year 2/3:   Natalia Smith 
Year 4/5/6:   Jemima Bowring 
 
Reports / Portfolios 
Hopefully over the course of the school holidays 
you parents/families had the opportunity to read 
over their child‟s portfolio. This portfolio provides a 
sample of work that was covered in Term Two. If 
you haven‟t done so already could portfolio‟s be 
returned to classrooms so they can start being filled 
up again with work from Term Three.  
 
Semester One reports also went home late last 
term. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please take the time to make an appointment with 
your child‟s teacher to discuss this.  
 
Illustrator 
Today students in Year 4/5/6 had the opportunity to 
work with illustrator Kevin Burgemeestre. Kevin has 
illustrated such books as „Uncle Eddie and the 
Hippos‟, Uncle Eddie and the Croc‟ and „B for 

Bravo‟. I look forward to their completed pieces of 
work. Students in Kindergarten/Year 1 and Year 
2/3 will work with Kevin on Monday.  
 
Eco House 
Students in Year 4/5/6 will visit the Eco House at 
Sunraysia Tafe on Monday 1st August as part of 
their study on „Climate Clever‟. They are reminded 
that they need to be in full school uniform and to 
pack their lunch. 
 
PSSA District Athletics  
Tooleybuc will again host the PSSA District 
Athletics Carnival. It will be on Friday 19th August. 
Those students involved have received a note with 
their events listed and a brief itinerary of the day. If 
any child is unable to attend the day can they 
please see me so a reserve can be organised. 
 
Nyah Sports 
After doubt being cast over the Nyah Sports Day 
due to possible re-zoning of Victorian schools I can 
confirm that Nyah Sports will take place on Friday 
9th September at Tooleybuc. This involves all 
students from Kindergarten to Year 6, participating 
in athletics activities. More information will be sent 
home to families in the next few weeks.  
 
Peer Support 
Students in Kindergarten to Year 6 will be involved 
in Peer Support this term. The session will be led 
by our Year 6 students who began training last 
week. The aim of this program is to promote 
positive friendships, develop responsibility and 
respect and understanding of own self. This will 
take place on Wednesday afternoons before 
Scripture.  
 
Kindergarten/Year One 

 
By Jack Ogle - Year 1 
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By Quinlan McKenzie - Kindergarten 

 

 
By Summer Blachford - Kindergarten 

 
By Tara Andrews – Year 1 

 

 
By Paul Scalora – Kindergarten 

 

 
By Mitchell Grinham – Year 1 

 
Drama with Lou Endicott 

 
Lou Endicott talked to the children about acting like monsters. 
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Angela and Madison do their best monster impersonation.  
 

 
Year K/1 look like they are all ready to pounce. 
 

Parent Information  
Last term I wrote about blogED and that it would be 
used by students beginning this term. I provided a 
list of points which would help to inform parents 
about blogED. Last week students in Year 4/5/6 
began using blogED by responding to questions 
relating to work being studied in class. Students 
have thoroughly enjoyed this opportunity. I thought 
this edition I would provide more information in 
terms of a glossary for parents on blogED 
terminology. 
 
Blog  
A blog (an abbreviation of weblog) is a personal 
website, organised like a diary or journal, which 
shows the author‟s most recent additions first. It 
enables the author to write regular entries 
expressing their view of events. Depending on the 
settings chosen by the blog creator, the readers 
(audience) of the blog may be able to „post‟ to a 
blog, or „comment‟ on a post. For some blog types 
in blogED moderation is mandatory. 
 

 

A Post  

Is a single entry written and published in a blog. A 
blog is composed of multiple posts. A post can 
contain written text, copyright compliant pictures or 
images, and other media such as video and audio 
files. Posts are listed in a blog in chronological 
order with the most recent posts appearing first - at 
the top of the blog. To be able to create a post the 
owner of the blog must give you permission.  
 

Comments  

Are made about blog posts and allow the readers 
or audience of the blog to express their views about 
the subject being considered. An interesting post 
can generate a large number of comments. 
Comments appear below a blog post. When setting 
up a blog, the blog owner determines who will be 
able to view the blog, and if they will be able to 
make comments.  
 

Owner  

Only teachers can create and own a blog. Within 
certain parameters teachers can create blogs for 
student authors.  
 

Member  

A blog member is a person who is given specific 
permission by the blog owner to view and add 
comments about posts. Members will see a link to 
the blog in their dashboard.  
 

Author  

A blog author is a member who is given permission 
by the blog owner to create posts for the blog, and 
to add comments to a post.  
 

Moderation  

Gives the blog owner the option to review posts 
and comments before they are published to the 
blog. This is done to ensure the posts and 
comments are appropriate and do not contain 
material that could be viewed as offensive or 
incorrect to blog readers. Moderation provides an 
extra layer of security and scrutiny to any post or 
comment. For some blog types in blogED 
moderation is mandatory.  
 

Moderator  

The moderator is the person in charge of 
moderating blog posts and comments. The 
moderator decides on whether material is 
appropriate for the blog audience, and has final say 
on whether a blog post or comment is published. In 
blogED the owner of the blog (teacher) is always 
the moderator. 

Secondary News 
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Melanie Hunt (Head Teacher) 
 
Class Changes 
The following class changes have been made to 
cover Mr Jade Parker's classes while is he on 
LWOP. These changes have been made in the 
best interests of the students and will ensure 
students achieve the best possible learning 
outcomes 
 

 Jacqui Forster (7/8/9 HSIE),  

 Leeta Rutherford (7/8 LOTE and Music, 

9 Science, 9/10 D & T Theory).  

 Belinda McKindlay (7/8 TAS, 9 Maths),  

 Dan Wait (9/10 Ag),  

 Mel Hunt & Susan Woods (10 HSIE).  

 Mr Ben McGrath, TAS teacher from Balaranald 

Central School will be taking the 9/10 D & T 

practical sessions. 

Mathletics 
A reminder to all secondary students that 
Mathletics is still available 24/7 as a learning tool.  
You can use this site to practise the skills you may 
experience difficulties with in class. 
 
Young Artists 
Our secondary students are again fortunate 
enough to have Vicky Lowry in attendance this 
term.  Students in 7/8 will experience the wonder in 
their normal class times and senior students will 
have extra time with Vicky later in the day.  We are 
very lucky to have Vicky with us. 
 
Dramatic Pause 
Watch out theatres – here they come!  Students in 
Year 7/8 have had an intensive workshop with 
Drama coach Lou Endicott this week.  The aim of 
this project is to build the confidence of students in 
this class and teach them some valuable dramatic 
skills.  We hope to see the evidence of this 
workshop in this year‟s performance night. 
 
Year 7 & 8 Science 
Students have just finished their unit on planet 
earth. This term they are starting to study the 
different body systems and their role in the 
maintenance of health. Students will look at the 
digestive, respiratory and excretory systems. 
Students will also have their Students Research 
Project this semester where they will have to 
complete a science investigation that analyses a 
topical issue, or an issue they are interested in 
finding the answer to. 
 Year 9 Science 

Students are currently learning about reproduction 
and disease. The will have an assessment item to 
complete on disease which will be due in Week 4. 
This is available on the website if parents are 
interested in having a look. 
  
Year 10 Science 
Year 10 are studying genetics and investigating 
how the inherited characteristics from their parents. 
All students achieved sound results in their topic 
test completed at the end of last term. It would be 
great for all parents to have a look at these items to 
see how their students are progressing. 
  
Biology 
The senior class are finalising their studies in 
preparation for the Trial Exams. The final unit of 
study is the „Human Story‟ and the history 
associated with our evolution. Students should be 
regularly revising their work to ensure they are 
prepared for the trial exams. These contribute 25% 
towards their final school assessment. 
  
Senior Agriculture 
With climate change being the latest craze, 
students are looking at the natural variation in the 
climate. As they progress through the unit students 
will learn about factors contributing to climate 
change and how research are assisting farmers to 
ensure they have viable cropping choice for the 
future. These students also have trial examinations 
in the coming weeks. 
  
Primary Industries 
This term students are looking at completing a first 
aid course, work experience and units associated 
with plant production. I look forward to seeing their 
skills develop and prepare students for the 
workforce. 
  
All Science classes are required to complete a 
Science Research Project this semester. They will 
pose a question and conduct their own experiment 
to test it. These assessment items will be due in the 
coming weeks. Students will have access to a blog 
through their DEC portal to assist them with their 
assessment item. If parents wish to access these 
items they can ask students to view the blog at 
home. I look forward to seeing some excellent 
research projects. 
  
Finally the school farm still has fruit available. If 
anyone would like some fresh fruit just send an 
order in with your child and I will pick the fruit that 
day. It will then be sent home with students 
 
The cost of the fruit is: 
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 15  mandarins for  $1 
 10  oranges for  $1 
 5  lemons for  $1 
 10  grapefruit for  $1 

I look forward to a wonderful semester. 
Daniel Wait 
 

Drama 
This week we were lucky enough to have Lou 
Endicott in the school.  Lou is an actor and 
teaching artist who also facilitates drama 
workshops in schools designed to uncover different 
drama styles and techniques as well as to ignite 
inspiration and imagination in young people.  Lou‟s 
visit has been funded by South West Arts. 
Lou worked with all students from Kinder to Year 
7/8.   

 
Year 7/8 enthralled the class with their skits. 
 

 
Year 7/8 thoroughly enjoyed their drama exercises. 

 
Year 7/8 TAS Mandatory 
Next week Year 7/8 students will be beginning 
Textiles and Food Tech.   
 

In Textiles Year 7 students will be tye-dying their 
own fabric and creating a techno pair of boxer 
shorts.  Food Technology will have the Year 8 
students whipping up a storm, cooking a variety of 
pastas and sauces with the end result being a 
creation designed by them. 

 

Visual Art 
Year 7/8 is also fortunate to have Artist in 
Residence Vicky Lowry working with them for 3 
weeks on a Monday during their Visual Art lesson. 
Vicky will also be sharing her expertise and 
knowledge with Year 6 students and our senior 
girls. 
 

Culinary Challenge 
On Thursday 21st July students from Tooleybuc 
Central School Hospitality class travelled to 
Balranald to participate in the Murray River 
Culinary Challenge. Students were required to 
complete three dishes, summer vegetable salad, 
risotto with sweet potato, capsicum and bacon and 
fresh fruit platter within two hours and fifteen 
minutes. The first dish was required to be 
presented one hour five minutes after 
commencement and 30 minutes later dish two and 
then final 30 minutes dish three. Students worked 
individually and competition between individual 
students was tight. Judges tasted each students 
dishes marked them on their organisation, OH & S 
and hygiene, usage of ingredients, workflow and 
bench work, finished product and presentation. At 
the conclusion of the day two students with the 
highest scores were awarded Gold Certificates and 
chosen to represent their school at the next level in 
a team event held at Finley. Mere Bakata from 
Tooleybuc and Ashleigh Nelson from Balranald 
were the successful winners.  Well done! 
 

Several students were awarded silver certificates 
and the remainder achieved bronze certificates. All 
students had to have a handwritten work plan. The 
skills students gain from their participation in such 
an event is enormous in addition to gaining food 
preparation skills they gain organisational and 
concentration skills. These will all enhance their 
work readiness.  Well done to all Tooleybuc 
students involved and a big thank you to Greg 
Jordan from the Tooleybuc Sporting Club for acting 
as one of the judges on the day. 
 

 
Mere Bakata correctly segments an orange. 
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Brandon Monk and Naomi Batty prepare their dishes. 
 

Career News 
Year 10 students attended the Grow Your Career 
Day at Swan Hill TAFE last Wednesday 20th July. 
All students were engaged in a number of talks 
about the different trade areas on offer at TAFE. In 
addition students had a 20 minute session to visit 
the Exhibitor Tent which included a vast array of 
Career Information. All students found the day most 
informative and thanks to Mrs Pitlo and Miss Wait 
for helping to transport students to this event. 
 

  
Jayson is fitted with a safety harness for working in high places 
 

 
Students look at items usually hidden behind walls and ceilings 

  

 

Work Experience 
Work Experience is rapidly approaching. 
Congratulations to all students who already have 
submitted their forms to Mrs Morton. 
 
Year 12 News 
Wednesday 3rd August TIS Tour for all Year 12, this 
provides lots of information on university, private 
providers and TAFE courses for 2012. 
 
Open Days Coming Up 
Attendance at University and TAFE Open Days is 
really important. 
Sat 6

th
 Aug Monash Uni (Berwick, Gippsland & 

Peninsula) 
Sun 7

th
 Aug Latrobe Uni (Melb) Monash Uni8 

(Caulfield, Clayton), William Angliss 
TAFE 

12
th
 Aug Latrobe Shepparton 

14
th
 Aug ACU Melbourne, Deakin Warrnambool, 

Latrobe (Mildura), RMIT 
21

st
 Aug Deakin Uni (Geelong) Uni of Melbourne, 

Latrobe (Albury/Wodonga), Swinburne. 
28

th
 Aug ACU (Ballarat), Deakin (Burwood), 

Latrobe (Bendigo) 

 
VTAC and VAC guides will be available soon and 
these will help with course selection. Allow time to 
read these. 
 
Other considerations for choosing a Uni: - 

 Transport is it accessible from where you live. 

 Accommodation options – what are available. 

 Environment – is this a place I will be happy to 

stay for 3 to 5 years. 

 Facilities and clubs – what is available  

These are all important, in addition to the ATAR 
required. 
 
In addition all Year 12 students should be updating 
their resumes and building on their work readiness 
skills. 
 
Please feel free to visit the Careers Room at any 
time to get additional information. 
 
Mrs Morton  



 
Term 3 – Week 2                                                                                                              Friday, 29

th
 July 2011 

                                                                                                              

    9  
      
 

Tooleybuc Central School 
urges Tooleybuc 
residents to help build its 
McCAIN School Veggie 
Patch  

 
21/7/2011: Tooleybuc Central School announced today 
it has joined schools around the country and registered 
for the McCAIN School Veggie Patches program. The 
school is now urging local community members, 
businesses and families to help build the Veggie Patch 
by collecting and sending the school barcodes from 
McCAIN vegetable packs to redeem for points.   
 
“We’ve heard great things about the program from last 
year so we’re thrilled to be involved in 2011,” Ms 
Melanie Wait, Principal said.  
 
“This is a great opportunity for our students to be 
involved in an educational program that will teach our 
children about the benefits of healthy eating in a fun, 
outdoor environment. I hope our community will get 
behind us to help us build our Veggie Patch as quickly as 
possible!” concludes Ms Wait 
 
McCAIN Foods launched the School Veggie Patches 
program in 2010 to help primary school children learn 
about the origin and benefits of vegetables, by planting 
and growing vegetables in their own schoolyard. Over 
2,700 schools around Australia and New Zealand 
registered in the program in the first year. 
 
Director of Food and Nutrition Australia and Accredited 
Practising Dietitian Sharon Natoli, explains: “Children 
are more likely to eat vegetables if they are involved in 
the process of growing, harvesting, cooking, and even 
buying vegetables.”  
 
In its first year, McCAIN School Veggie Patches was 
nominated by parents for The Parents Jury Fame Award 
for Parents' Choice 2010 – an award that recognises 
campaigns promoting healthy eating to children.  
Nicki Anderson, Marketing Director, McCAIN Foods 
Australia and New Zealand said of the program:  
 
“McCAIN Foods is passionate about playing a role in 
food education for children, and we are proud to be 
continuing the McCAIN School Veggie Patches program 
to equip students with invaluable knowledge and 
hands-on experience that will continue to grow with 
them well into the future.”  
 

To help build Tooleybuc Central School’s Veggie Patch, 
simply collect barcodes from your McCAIN vegetable 
packs and either place them in the collection box at the 
school Front Office or post them to the school at 
Murray Street, Tooleybuc.  
 
Every barcode earns McCAIN Veggie Patch points for 
Tooleybuc Central School which can then be redeemed 
for gardening tools and seeds. 
 
To find out more about McCAIN School Veggie Patches, 
or if you represent a school that would like to register 
for the program, please visit: 
www.mccainveggiepatches.com  

-ENDS- 
 
For further information on Tooleybuc Central School’s 
involvement in the McCAIN School Veggie Patches 
program, please contact:  
Melanie Wait, Tooleybuc Central School, 03 50305422 
 
For any further media information, images or interviews 
please contact:  
AUSTRALIA     
Melanie Watson, Pulse Communications  
+612 8281 3864 or mel@pulsecom.com.au 
   
  

http://www.mccainveggiepatches.com/
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2011 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of 
the necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, 
and are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we 
can optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
Technology Fee 
 

All Years K to 12 $10.00 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary 

$33.00 

Years 7 + 8 $75.00 

Years 9 + 10 $40.00 

Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$50.00 

Hospitality Year 11 & 12 
$5.00 per 
practical 
lesson 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats $15, are 
available for purchase from the front office 
 

Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl‟s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 
 

Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 

Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 

Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turn around is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For Sale 
Mandarins 15  for $1.00 
Oranges 10 for $1.00 
Grapefruit 10 for $1.00 
Lemons 5  for $1.00 
 

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an application for support please 
contact the school. 

http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2011 
 

Term 3 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie     $2.80 

 
Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 
Party Pie    $1.00 
 
Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 
Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 
Tomato Sauce    $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)  $1.60 

 
Bulla Frozen Yogurt   $1.60 
(Apricot, Strawberry and Fruit Salad) 
 
Chips     $1.00 
(Honey Soy) 
 
Raspberry Twists   $0.20 

Drinks     

Big M     $2.00 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee) 
  
Playwater    $2.00 
(purple, orange, lemonade, red) 
 
Prima     $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office 
by students or sent with the rolls. 
 

Please remember to include only hot food and 
drinks on student’s lunch orders. All snacks are to 

be purchased from the canteen at lunchtime.  

 
Please note Raspberry Twists are now .20c each 
 

 

 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
Term 3 2011 

 
05/08 Steph Spinks & Jolene McKenzie 
 
12/08 Sharon Rogers & Annette Blachford 
 
19/08 Debra Forster & Linda Gordon 
 
26/08 Leanne Hoare & Kaylene Gleeson 
 
02/09 Robyn Lockhart & Peta Hickey 
 
09/09 Belinda McKindlay & Fiona Bowring 
 
16/09 Sue Domaille & Melissa Thompson 
 
23/09 Jenny Arblaster & Kaylene Gleeson 

 
If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap. 
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 

 
 

LOST UNIFORMS 
 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. 
 

 
 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an 

ambulance and live in the Tooleybuc area, when asked 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

Respond, 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to where the ambulance 
will originate from and ensure a quick response
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CANCELLED 
Catholic Church Pasta Day 
 
Due to unforseen circumstances the Catholic 
Church Pasta Day has had to be cancelled. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Sandra Scalora 
Scripture Coordinator 

 

 
 

 
WASH YOUR HANDS TO AVOID 

GASTROENTERITIS 
Murrumbidgee Local Health Network is warning 
people to take extra hygiene precautions to avoid 
gastroenteritis. 
 
Infection Control Consultant Sharon Maher said 
gastroenteritis outbreaks tend to rise during winter 
and early spring. 
 
“A number of different bugs can cause 
gastroenteritis but in winter it is often caused by a 
highly infectious viral strain which can affect 
millions of Australians,” Ms Maher said. 
 
The norovirus causes symptoms including nausea, 
vomiting, diarrhoea, fever, abdominal pain, 
headache and muscle aches. 
 

“Viral gastroenteritis is highly infectious and is most 
often spread through direct contact with an infected 
person. 
 
“The norovirus can also spread through indirect 
contact with contaminated surfaces, even through 
food prepared by a person who has the infection,” 
she said. 
 
Ms Maher said people who may have 
gastroenteritis should: 

 
hospital or aged care homes 

 
the symptoms have gone 

  

 
before handling food and after using the toilet 

 
until 48 hours after the symptoms have gone 
 

Symptoms of norovirus gastro can take a day or 
two to develop and usually last one to three days. 
The vomiting, diarrhoea, fever and loss of appetite 
can lead to dehydration, which needs immediate 
medical treatment. 
 
For more information talk to your General 
Practitioner, or read the NSW Health fact sheet 
available online at 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/
gastroenteritis.html  
 

 

Free 
1 pure breed Araucana rooster. Very protective 
of his hens. The hen of this breed lay blue 
eggs. Phone Val BH: 50305422 AH 50302216 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Speewa Heritage Collectors Club Inc 
Inaugural Car Boot Sale and Mini Rally 
(This is part of Swan Hill Pioneers Week) 

 
Saturday 6th August 2011 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

 
Stalls available $10.00 – Ute/trailer $10.00 

or 
Show your Collection/Engine etc. Free 

 
Drinks, cake, sausage sizzle 

Old Time Games 
 

Where?  
Speewa Hall, Speewa Punt Road, Speewa, Vic 

On the river next to the Speewa Punt. 5 kms from 
the Murray Valley Highway. 

 
For more information or to book a stall Phone: Neil 

or Carol on 50376639 

 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/gastroenteritis.html
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/factsheets/infectious/gastroenteritis.html
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Open Daily from 10.00am till late 

Tooleybuc Sporting Club Ltd. 
Phone: 03 5030 5476 Poker 

Monday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Friday Nights  

@ 8pm 

  

RIVER RETREAT VILLAS 

6 fully self contained villa’s  

available 

Phone now on 03 5030 5341 

Bingo 

Tuesday Nights  

@ 7.30 

Thursday Mornings  

@ 11.30 

  
  

  

Friday  

Fortune 

Jackpots $50.00  
if not claimed 

LTPS/11/04765 

  

Wed/Sun 

Snowball 

Jackpots $50.00 

Each Wed & Fri 
If not claimed 
LTPS/11/0018 

  

  

Creedence 
Clearwater 
Recycled  

  

Saturday 29th October 
Club Auditorium 

8.30pm 

Playing all the Creedence songs  

you know and love 

Be entertained by the music of 

Barry Bishop 
Friday 12th August 

7.30pm 

In the Auditorium 

Try something new 

from 

Jose’s Asian  

Corner 
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ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

WANTED  
The Wakool Shire Home and 

Community Care (HACC) 
are in need of volunteer drivers 
in the Tooleybuc, Goodnight and 

Koraleigh areas. 
 

M e n  o r  W o m e n .  Y o u n g  o r  
O l d !  

 
Tooleybuc HACC Outreach Coordinator  

50 305 252 

"Helping others to keep small communities 

strong." 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 

For Honest Reliable Service 
call Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank 
Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Now open Mon-Fri 9.00am-4.00pm 
 

Phone: 03 50305189 
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)         Tue 16

th
 Aug 

 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:   
 

MENTAL HEALTH: 4
th
 Tue of Month 

26
th
 July 

Names being taken for list     
Visiting once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH SERVICE:  
Names being taken for list 
Every 2

nd
 Month            Wed 27

th
 July 

 

Podiatrist       Fri 29
th
 July 

Appointment phone: 50339390  
 
‘Reset’ program will continue on Wednesday 
17

th
 July.  If you would like to join or need 

more information, contact Community Health. 

     
In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 
Or call „000‟ 

TOOLEYBUC GARAGE 
Roadworthy 

Spare parts Insurance 
Repairs  fuel 

Recommended service 
 

PH 50305459 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

DOCTOR AT 

TOOLEYBUC 
Dr. Irina Kudriavceva 

Tooleybuc Medical Centre, 
Unit 2, 76 Cadell Street, 

Tooleybuc 
every Wednesday. 

 

Appointments can be made by 
telephoning the Tooleybuc Medical 

Centre, 50305053,  
on Wednesdays or contacting the 
Manangatang Surgery, 50351215 

other weekdays. 

Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 

Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 
Ph: 03 50305125   0428 305126 

"Old Tooleybuc  
Doll Cottage” 

Open 10 am daily 
53 Cadell St   

Tooleybuc 
 

A delightful display of over 400 
beautiful dolls that is sure to put a 
smile on your face. 
 
FEE.  
A gold coin donation, 
Proceeds donated to the local school for 
gardens and outdoor furniture. 

  
 

 
 Weekly on Fridays 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 
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CALENDAR 

TERM THREE 2011 

 
 

WEEK Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

3 
Week 1 

Timetable 

31 1 AUGUST 

Kevin 

Burgemeestre 

Yr K/1/2/3 

 

Yr 4/5/6 Exc 

Swan Hill 

 

Vicki Lowry 

(Art) 

2  

ICAS - English 

3  

TIS Tour Swan 

Hill 

 

Stu Holt Band 

– 11:20 to 

1:00pm 

 

4  

Culinary 

Challenge - 

Practise 

Balranald  

 

5 

Jeans for 

Genes Day 

6 

4 
Week 2 

Timetable 

7 8 

PASS Ski Camp 

9 

PASS Ski Camp 

10 

PASS Ski Camp 

11 

Mock 

Interviews 

12 13 

5 
Week 1 

Timetable 

14 15 

Year 12 Trial 

Exams 

 

Vicki Lowry 

(Art) 

16 

Young Leaders 

Rising 

Generation – 

Barham 

 

ICAS 

Mathematics 

17 18 19 

Army Day – 

Albury 

 

District PSSA 

20 

6 
Week 2 

Timetable 

7 22  

Drumbeat K-10 

23  

Speech 

Pathology  

 

Kinder 

Orientation 9-

11am 

 

Transition Yr 6 

into Yr 7 

 

District 

Culinary 

Challenge – 

Finley  

24  

 

25  

Primary 

Assembly 

 

26  

 

My Grandma – 

Swan Hill K-2 

27  

 

 

The Bridge will be published each fortnight on a Friday.  All items for the Bridge must be submitted by the 
Tuesday prior by email, fax or in person 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 
For Honest Reliable Service call 

Craig on 50305382 
50305594 Fax

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 
Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 

Roofing 
Gas & Wood Heater Installation 

Ducted Air Conditioner 
Services/Installation 

Agent for Lowara Pumps 
 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=22/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=25/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/08/2011
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/08/2011
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Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus driver 
to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus 
driver to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 
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Winter Uniform 

 

 

Primary 
 
Girls Boys 
Green Polo Shirt 
Green Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 

Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
 
 

Secondary 
 
Girls Boys 
Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Black  Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
White Socks 
Black leather shoes 

Yellow and Green Polo Shirt 
Grey Pants 
Green Jumper 
Green Polar Fleece (Outdoors First) 
Grey Socks 
Black Leather Shoes 

 
Sports Uniform 
 
Girls & Boys 
Yellow Polo Shirt 
Green Basketball Shorts 
Green Tracksuit 
Sneakers 
 
 
Note 

 Students are expected to wear their green polar fleece jacket over their school jumper (not 
other coloured hoodies, coats etc). 

 Students are expected to wear their Sports Uniform for PE and Sport Days 
 If your child is not in full school uniform then a note should be addressed to the student‟s 

Class Teacher 
 During Term 1 and Term 4 students are expected to wear a hat when outdoors 
 Most parts of the uniform are available from Clarks Gift Salon, except where stated 

 
 


